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88 GUNNEDAH RD TAMWORTH NSW 2340 T 67657088  

E peel-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au    www.peel-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Should you need to drop any items off to your child during school hours please drop them into the front office. Students are not permitted 
to meet you outside school grounds or wait near the front or back gates/fence to collect items from you. 

Before School our playgrounds are unsupervised until 8.30am each morning and then only minimal supervision until school begins at 9.00 
am.  

8am to 4.00pm



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Yaama School Community Update 

As we begin the new school year, students are 

off to a fantastic start, looking great in their 

uniforms. It's shaping up to be an exciting year 

filled with opportunities. We are pleased to 

welcome new teachers and staff, and we 

appreciate Mrs. Bird for stepping in as Executive 

Principal for the first two weeks to ensure a 

smooth beginning. 

A key focus is encouraging students to strive for 

their personal best in all areas of school life. Our 

Year 7 and Year 11 students have already settled 

in wonderfully, bringing great energy to the 

school community. Students have already 

participated in various activities, including the 

swimming carnival, sporting events, cultural 

activities, and more. Be sure to download the 

School Bytes app and check it regularly to stay 

updated on opportunities for your students. 

School photos are next week on Thursday 

6th March, please make sure students are in full 

school uniform. If you wish to purchase 

photographs you can do so online with MSP 

Photography, and students bring their form with 

them to hand to the photographers on Thursday. 

Coming up, we have our Welcome BBQ which is 

a great opportunity for families to come and meet 

the staff, so come along for a free hamburger 

and drink for an informal gathering. 

As a parent or carer, your involvement is 

crucial to your child's learning. Effective 

communication between the school and 

families is key to supporting students’ 

success. In line with the NSW Department of 

Education’s initiative, staff are encouraged to 

disconnect outside school hours to recharge. 

Teachers may not respond to non-emergency 

messages outside of operating hours. For 

non-urgent matters, please email the school 

(peel-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au), and staff 

will respond within two school days. For 

complex issues, please schedule an 

appointment with the relevant teacher. For 

emergencies, contact the school at (02) 

67657088. 

We encourage open communication to 

ensure the best outcomes for your child. We 

look forward to a productive and successful 

year ahead! 

Mrs Fiona Jackson 

Executive Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/

connected-communities/connected-





Our brand new group of Year 7 students have started off their High School years with a wonderful camp trip at 

the Coffs Coast Adventure Centre. 

As soon as they had arrived at Coffs Harbour, the Year 7 students were quick to jump into their first round of 

scheduled activities. Despite the wet weather, their spirits were high, and their teamwork was incredible, 

impressing not only Peel High Staff, but also the staff of the Coffs Coast Adventure Centre team, praising the 

student’s kindness and compassion for one another. 

Other fun activities our Year 7 students participated in include a thrilling Sky Wire and a challenging Commando 

Course. 

These students are eager, determined, and are absolutely ready to take on whatever comes their way in their 

first year of High School! 
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Our annual Swimming Carnival was an incredible day for both students and staff. 

Student attendance this year broke all known previous records, as the vast majority of the school was present at 

the pool, making the day a resounding success. 

Here are just some of the best photos taken from the day. 
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Recently our Year 11 Marine Studies class kicked off their first fishing day at the Peel High farm creek, and it 

was an exciting success!  

A big congratulations to Lara Jones for catching the first fish of the year AND her very first fish ever! Huge thanks 

to Ava Harrison and Isabelle Marsh for lending a hand in getting the carp out of the water. Teamwork makes the 

dream work!  
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Peel High recently hosted its annual Open Day, and thanks to the dedication of the staff and student 

representatives, who all gave up their time on a Saturday to volunteer and help run the tours and events, our 

Open Day for 2025 was a resounding success. Peel High received a lot of praise and positive feedback from our 

visitors who toured our school that Saturday. 

A huge thankyou to our dedicated staff and students for doing a fantastic job of showcasing our school to the 

public. We’re so proud of our school community for making the day special. 
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At Peel High School, in accordance to the rules and regulations enforced by the NSW Government and 

Department of Education, no student is allowed to have a Mobile Phone during the school day, this policy is 

enforced by all schools across NSW and applies to all students. 

Student mobile phones are to be preferably kept at home, but if a student needs to bring it, they are to be 

handed over to their Check In Teacher to be securely locked up in a lockbox for the duration of the day. 

Otherwise, their phones are to be turned off, kept inside student bags, and are to stay inside them.  

Consequences will follow students who fail to comply with the policy and are caught with their phones out during 

the school day. Please see the image below for what those consequences entail. 

Parents and Carers that need to contact their kids during the school day are reminded to only contact the school 

in order for messages to be passed on. For students who need to contact home, they are to ask a staff member 

for assistance and to never at any point take out, and use their phones. 

 And finally, a huge thank you to the parents and carers of our community for supporting this policy and helping 

us to create a distraction-free learning environment. 









UPCOMING DATES & EVENTS 

March 4 King Tut Roadshow  

  9:00am 

March 4 P&C Uniform Shop   

  8:30am - 9:30am 

March 4 Into English Incursion  

  A Advanced English  

  11:50am 

March 4 - 7 RIEP - Trade Readiness  

  Program - 9:00am 

March 6 Photo Day 

March 7 Photo Day Catch Up 

March 11 P&C Uniform Shop   

  8:30am - 9:30am 

March 11 UONDRH Health    

  Careers Forum - 11:42am 

March 13 WHS General Induction  

  White Card Course 8:30am 

March 13 Arinya Zone Rugby  

  League Trials - 9:00am 

March 18 P&C Uniform Shop   

  8:30am - 9:30am 

March 24 PHS AGM and P&C Meeting 

  6:00pm 

March 24 Stage 5 White Card - 9:00am 

March 25 P&C Uniform Shop   

  8:30am - 9:30am 

April 1 Year 10 Injections 

April 1 P&C Uniform Shop   

  8:30am - 9:30am 

April 4 Year 7 Injections 

April 4 Year 8 Language, Wellness &  

  Cultural Day    

  9:15am 

April 4 - 9 SRC Easter Raffle - 11:12am 

April 8 P&C Uniform Shop   

  8:30am - 9:30am 

April 9 -11 Ancient History Excursion 

  Pompeii Exhibition in Canberra 

  9:00am  

PHS P&C Uniform Shop open TUESDAYS FROM 8:30am - 9:30am 

Pop in and see Sue for all your uniform needs.  

The P&C meet every third Monday of the month at 6pm (except Public Holidays & School Holidays) 

A REMINDER TO ALL VISITORS, PARENTS & CARERS WHEN VISITING 

PEEL HIGH SCHOOL 

• If you need to bring items to students at school, they are to be dropped off at the front office. 

• No takeaway food is to be delivered to school for students during the school day. 

• If you wish to meet with a staff member, please make an appointment through the front office. 

• No visitors are to access the Peel High School site without signing in at the front office. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

- Fiona Jackson (Executive Principal) 
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